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About the Patient Participation Group

The Coggeshall Surgery patient participation group is now well established. It is governed by a constitution adopted at the Meeting on 2 May 2012. It currently consists of 31 member included 18 active members who have attended at least one meeting in 2013-14. Meetings of the group are frequent and well attended. The Group is independent and has good working relations with the doctors and the management of the practice.
There are 15 male and 16 female members in the group of whom respectively 10 and 8 attended at least one meeting in 2013-14. The table below illustrates the composition of the group in more detail. In parenthesis is the number of patients in each age range who participated in the group meetings in 2013-14. 

	Age range
	Male
	Female

	Under 40
	1
	1

	40-50
	
	1  (1)

	50-60
	1  (1)
	 4  (2)

	60-70
	4   (1)
	5  (2)

	70-80
	7  (6)
	5  (3)

	80-90
	2  (2)
	



The patient group is open to all patients in the practice and invitations to join are displayed on the notice board and on the LCD display board in the waiting room. On the surgery website there is a special section dedicated for the patient group with information on how to join the group. 

The presence of the group is well publicised outside the practice. Notices about the patient group are detailed in community booklets and there is also a notice on the local hall information board. An article about the patient group was printed in the local newspaper. 

Doctors endeavour to make the patient group as diverse as possible and for a year were encouraging patients from minorities to join the patient group. None of them did. Patient group signing on forms are visibly available at the reception.
Setting priorities for patient survey

The content of this year’s patient survey was agreed at a meeting between the chairperson of the patient group and the management of the practice. The meeting was held on 15 August 2013. It was agreed to use the same survey as in the previous year to enable comparison of results. The survey questionnaire covers three main areas that are of interest 

· Reception
· Clinical issues – relating to both: doctors and nurses
· Access
We also tried to collect suggestions from patients by placing a simple questionnaires on the reception desk. We received 8 responses and these related to similar issues as those discussed with the patient group chairperson at the meeting. The survey methodology and number of questionnaires to be collected were also agreed.
See attached minutes from that meeting.
The survey

Patient survey forms were distributed randomly between patients that attended the surgery during two weeks period in late August and early part of September when both doctors were in the surgery. 100 survey forms were collected, 50 per doctor, and analysed. Patients were filling in the questionnaire after consultation. Most completed the form while in the reception area. 
The survey data was entered into a bespoke Access database and analysed using internally developed tool. The same tool was used to analyse results from the previous year survey. 
See attached Patient Survey Questionnaire and Patient Survey Report 2013-14 
PPG survey discussions 

The results of the patient survey were presented to the PPG group at the group meeting on 16 December 2013. The group was pleased to see again very good results. No changes to the provision of services were suggested. It was agreed that an upgrade to the telephone system should be implemented to improve access for patients.
Action plan

[bookmark: _GoBack]Action plan was prepared and agreed with the patient group. The main point in the plan was an investment in an update to the telephone system with the view to improve access to the surgery. The current system does not allow for receiving concurrent calls and there is only one phone at the reception area. In effect sometimes patients receive an engaged tone unnecessarily.
The other item that was suggested was uplift to the interior decoration of the reception area. Redecorating consulting rooms and other areas accessible to patients were added to the plan. This in effect should improve patient experience while in the surgery. These plans were discussed with the chairperson of the patient group at a meeting on 15 August 2013 and at the patient group meeting on 15 December 2013.
There were no actions recommended for implementation in the previous year.
See Action Plan
Publication of the survey results 
Patient survey report and this report were published on the surgery website at http://www.coggeshallsurgery.co.uk
It is also available on request at the surgery. 
Surgery opening hours
The surgery is open during weekdays excluding national and Bank Holidays.

	 
	Morning
	Afternoon

	Monday
	08:30 - 13:00
	13:00 - 18:30

	Tuesday
	08:30 - 13:00
	13:00 - 18:30

	Wednesday
	08:30 - 13:00
	13:00 - 19:30

	Thursday
	08:30 - 13:00
	13:00 - 18:30

	Friday
	08:30 - 13:00
	14:00 - 18:30

	Weekend
	closed
	closed



Appointments can be obtained by calling the surgery on 01376 561242, online using patient access, from mobile devices using patient access applet or in person at reception.

The surgery provides extended hours surgery and clinics. Both doctors are available on Wednesdays between 6.30 and 8pm and a nurse between 6.30 and 7.30pm.
